**Serving with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions** 

## Stanley and Marvine Cline

"Let thine eyes be on the field that they reap, and go thou after them..." Ruth 2:9

2772 Port Republic Rd. Harrisonburg, VA 22801 (540) 433-5985 scline@wwntbm.com

September 20, 2010

Dear Friends and Co-Laborers,

Sorry to be "checking in" a little late this time around. It has been hectic around our "neck of the woods" this summer and now it's all but gone – the summer, that is. When we last wrote in June we were looking forward to our annual meeting in New Bern, N.C. It was a very good meeting and refreshing for a change of pace. We also saw some of our co-laborers whom we had not seen for several years, as well as some who are just starting out whom we had never met.

In July we were booked solid (except for one week). Then the last week of the month we represented World Wide at the Sword of the Lord Conference in N.C. This Monday-Friday conference gave us time to contact more Bible Colleges at the meeting and also meet with a number of students who have an interest in missions. We also sought to acquaint more pastors with our mission board.

In August we were again preaching each week. One of those weeks was a series of revival meetings in N.C. – good meetings and faithfully attended. We really enjoyed meeting and fellowshipping with pastor and people. The first week in September we spoke in two of our supporting churches in N.C. which have stood with us for over 21 years. This past week we preached here close to home and on Monday left for N.C. On Tuesday we spoke to a pastors' fellowship and on Wednesday night preached at our former church in Salisbury. On Thursday and Friday we attended the Virginia Assembly of Independent Baptists annual meeting. This meeting is always a real blessing and very informative. One of the main speakers this year was Dr. David Gibbs, president of the Christian Law Association. We will be preaching Sunday, and then on Wednesday we leave for N.Y. for a missions conference in Williamsville. When the conference is over, we have one week at home before leaving for N.C. again to attend Piedmont Baptist College for their missions emphasis week.

We want to let you know of a couple of developments in other areas. In Korea where we were last year, Pastor and Mrs. David Russell have had to leave the field at least for now because of Mrs. Russell's (Bong's) health. A replacement for them has been found.

In Majuro things seem to be going well but everybody is simply overloaded. They have opened the 11<sup>th</sup> grade. The last I talked to them they had about 317 students and were anticipating perhaps a few more. The desperate need for more personnel continues unabated. One man was interested in coming to teach in the high school, but difficulties with immigration made it impossible. So-o-o, back to "square one." The Bucks seem to be doing well – that we can tell from increased efficiency in ordering and handling supplies, etc. If any of you who read this are also supporting the Bucks, our deepest gratitude and appreciation to you!

Once again, "Thank you" for your prayers and support for us and the ministry of God's Word around the world. What a blessing you are! May God bless you all.

His and yours for the harvest,

INTO ALL THE WORLD

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions, P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086

(740) 730-1440

info@wwntbm.com

(704)